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	KENT COUNTY COUNCIL

	
	
	Adult Social Care and Health 

	
	
	     

	
	
	     

	
	
	     

	
	Tel:
	     

	
	Ask for:
	     

	
	Our Ref:
	     

	
	Date:
	     


Dear      ,

This letter gives important information about the funding of your care in a care home. If you do not understand it or you would like support, please contact us on 03000 416464 and we will help you with any questions you have.
References to “you” and “your” in this letter include your representative where applicable. If you have someone representing you in your financial matters, tell us their names and contact details today.  It is very important that you show them this letter.  

As well as this letter, you have been given the booklet called ‘Charging for Residential Care”  It is important you read the booklet. This information is also on the Kent County Council website at: https://www.kent.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/care-and-support/paying-for-care
An assessment of your care needs is complete. We agreed your care needs can be met in a care home. There is a charge for the care you receive. The charge is effective from the date that your Care and Support Plan was agreed by us. This charge is subject to a means test. This is done when you have an assessment of your finances. 
Choosing your care home 

1. We will provide you with the details of homes which meet your needs as agreed in your assessment. You should consider all the homes in this list and tell us which is your preferred home or homes.
2. We will usually expect to pay £       for the level of care which you require. You may  be required to make a financial contribution. 
3. You can choose to move to a home which costs more than we expect to pay to meet your needs. The additional cost is usually called a top up. The top up will need to be paid by another person, not you. The person must be  willing and able to pay the top up for as long as the arrangement is required.  
Paying for your care home

1. We will arrange a financial assessment. It tells us how much you will contribute towards your care. This is carried out by a Client Financial Services Officer. 
It usually takes place over the telephone or in exceptional circumstances in person.   They will also tell you of your entitlement to any welfare benefits. The amount you will contribute depends on your weekly income, savings and whether you own a property or other assets. 

2. If you are to pay a contribution to the cost of your care, we will pay the care home direct. We will collect your contribution towards the cost from you every four weeks. We do this by sending an invoice, known as a “Kent Care Invoice”. 
3. Where another person is paying a top up contribution it will be collected directly by us from the person who has agreed to pay this.
4. You or your relatives should not be asked to make any additional payments to the care home for your care; except where these relate to small items of personal expenditure such as hair dressing or toiletries. If you are asked to make additional payments and are unsure please discuss this with your named social care practitioner. 
Other considerations

1. If you require a nursing bed, the NHS will make a contribution towards the weekly cost of the nursing element of your care. This is called Funded Nursing Care (FNC) and is paid directly to the home by the NHS. This does not affect the contribution you are assessed to make to us.
2. Information about fully funded NHS care or Continuing Healthcare is available in the booklet “Charging for Residential Care” with the contact details of the NHS teams.
3. If you are thinking about a care home which costs more than we would normally expect to pay please discuss this carefully with us. We will normally only agree a price which meets the care needs agreed in your assessment.

There are other organisations who can help in providing independent advice and information. Detaileds of these in the booklet “Charging for Residential Care”. You and your representative may also wish to consider seeking advice from a professional advisor.

Please take the time to read this letter again and ask us any questions. 

Yours sincerely, 
KCC representative signature:     

 

Date:      
KCC representative name:      
I have received a copy of this letter.

Person signature: 



 


Date:      
Name:      
Representative signature:        
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